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SHELTER NEEDS 
 

¶ Body Lotion 

¶ Deodorant 

¶ Alarm clocks 

¶ Hair dryers 

¶ Hair Spray 

¶ Hair Brushes 

¶ Cleaning supplies 

¶ Paper products 

(plates, toilet paper, 

paper towels) 
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The COPE Benefit Show, òA Musical Journey to Broadway and Beyond,ó will be 
held on Saturday, February 27 at 7 p.m. at the Flickinger Center for Performing Arts.  
The concert will feature some of the areaõs brightest and best talent who will provide a 
memorable entertainment experience.  
 
Music helps us tell stories and weave beauty and expression into our lives. This yearõs 
show will take you on a òMusical Journeyó from early Broadway through many con-
temporary shows.  You will be amazed by the performance of classic music and 
dance.  The evening will also showcase many beautiful songs from movies that are 
guaranteed to lift you up.  The Academy of Ballet will delight us with contemporary, 
jazz and tap dance numbers.  A saxophone quartet will òblowó us away with the classic 
jazz of Nat King Cole and Ella Fitzgerald.   
 
In addition, a silent auction will be held in the Patronõs Hall adjoining the theater.  
Come early to view and bid on wonderful one of a kind items that have been donated 
to help raise funds for COPE. 
 
This concert is a great way to support the work of COPE and local artists. All proceeds 
from the show and silent auction will support the services COPE provides for victims 
of domestic violence and their children in Otero and Lincoln Counties. 
 
You don't want to miss this special event, February 27, 2016 at 7 p.m.  Tickets are 
$15 for general admission, $10 for military, seniors and children.  They can be pur-
chased at the Flickinger Center (1120 New York Avenue) or at the Alamogordo COPE 
office (909 South Florida Avenue). 
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The Safety Net Project recently surveyed victim service providers on the misuse of technology by abusers. Of the programs surveyed, 
97 percent reported that the survivors they are working with experience harassment, monitoring, and threats by abusers through the 
misuse of technology. 
Abusers in intimate partner violence misuse technology in many ways: to stalk and monitor victims, to harass victims through the 
òanonymityó of the technology, and to impersonate victims through technology, such as creating false social media accounts. The survey 
found that 79 percent of programs reported that abusers monitor survivorsõ social media accounts, 74 percent report that abusers check 
victims by text messages, and 71 percent report that abusers scrutinize survivorsõ computer activities. 
Using technology to facilitate harassment of the victim is a major tactic by abusers, according to the reporting programs. Abusers har-
assing survivors via text messaging was reported by 96 percent of programs, while 86 percent reported that abusers harass victims 
through social media. 
 
Of the type of technology misused by offenders, social media, text messaging, and email were the top three. It is not unusual that these 
three technologies should be reported the most abused by offenders. Abusers seek to disrupt and interrupt survivorsõ lives. Stalkers 
gather information and monitor victimsõ activities based on where they are and what they are doing. According to Pew Research Inter-
net Project, 74 percent of adults who are online use a social networking site of some kind and 81 percent of adult cell phone owners 
send and receive text messages. 
 
In fact, nearly all (99%) the responding programs reported that Facebook is the most misused social media platform by abusers. This 
finding is not shocking. Facebook is a platform in which abusers and survivors both engage in. With over 1.2 billion monthly active us-
ers, Facebook is a key place for offenders to access information about victims or harass the victim by directly messaging the victim or 
the victimõs friends and family. An advocate wrote: òFacebook is the hardest for survivors to shut down or avoid because they use it to 
keep in contact with other friends and family.ó        
 
Respondents to the survey also stated how difficult it is to òproveó that an abuser is behind the abuse. òOfficers and state attorneys are 
saying that anyone could have posted those comments and pictures on Facebook, so proving in court that the abuser is doing it is very 
difficult,ó noted one advocate.   
 
Advocates and survivors find it frustrating when they are told that it is impossible to trace harassing text messages or emails back to the 
perpetrator. 
 
óA Glimpse From the Fieldó was conducted by the National Network to End Domestic Violence and funded under a grant awarded by 
the Office for Victims of Crime, Office of Justice Programs, U.S. Department of Justice. This article was reprinted with the permission of the 
National Network to End Domestic Violence. 

A Glimpse From the Field: How Abusers Are Misusing Technology 

Tools For Addressing Abuse Visit: https://www.facebook.com/helpaddressingabuse 

See our status updates and read articles like 
this one by liking 
COPE on Facebook  

http://www.pewinternet.org/data-trend/social-media/social-media-use-all-users/
http://www.pewinternet.org/data-trend/mobile/cell-phone-activities/
http://www.pewinternet.org/data-trend/mobile/cell-phone-activities/


PNM Reduce Your Use Grant Awarded to COPE 

COPE received a $4,800 PNM Reduce Your Use Grant recently from the PNM Resources 
Foundation. With these funds, COPE has been able to replace two well used washers, two 
dryers and a dishwasher with brand new energy star appliances. òOur appliances at the shelter 
are used many times every day. These new appliances all run efficiently and quietly. Itõs such a 
relief to have new appliances that operate smoothly. ó said Shelter Director Veronica 
Gutierrez. 
 
PNM Reduce Your Use Grants help nonprofit agencies implement energy saving programs that allow them to spend less 
money on electric bills. Since 2008, more than $2 million in Reduce Your Use Grants have been awarded. 
 
COPE has received several Reduce Your Use Grants since 2008. In previous years COPE has received Reduce Your Use 
Grants that allowed us to upgrade both interior and exterior lighting to LEDõs, making the lighting brighter, safer and more 
efficient. In addition we have purchase energy star refrigerators and freezers for the shelter. 
 
òFinding resources for upkeep and improvements of our facilities is always a challenge, òsaid Kay Gomolak, COPE Executive 
Director. òWe are grateful to PNM Resources Foundation for this funding opportunity.ó 
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Please join us on April 9 at the Ruidoso 
Convention Center for the first annual COPE 
DANCING FOR THE CAUSE! This event 
promises to be a stellar evening of 
entertainment all around.  

Local stars, including Ruidoso Police Chief 
Darren Hooker, Ruidoso Fire Chief Harlan 
Vincent, Commissioner Rifle Salas, Judge 
Angie Schneider, Pastor Judy Shema and stay 

tuned for others!, will bravely take the floor with their respective partners to support COPE and to 
compete to win the coveted trophy. 

In between the dancers, some of the best local entertainers will perform, including Brian Scott, Top 
Brass, Your Name Here percussion group, Dali Ballet Company and Susan Kolb.  

Everyone in attendance will be invited to dance a few dances during the evening (if you want to!) 
Doors will open at 6:30 pm. Our show will begin at 7:00 pm. Individual tickets are $25. Tickets are 
available at the COPE office, 258-4946, located at 1204 Mechem, Suite 12 in Ruidoso OR at the 
Ruidoso Chamber of Commerce office. 

Organizations, groups or businesses may purchase a sponsorship for $250, which includes at table for 
8 of your favorite guests, plus featured advertisement of your organization, group or business, 
throughout the evening. 

See sneak peaks and updates on our Facebook page before the big show!  



Our Vision: A community knowledgeable about domestic violence and abuse and fully engaged 

and committed to its eradication. 

Our Mission: To help people affected by domestic violence and other forms of abuse in Otero 

and Lincoln Counties, New Mexico. 

We do this by: 

¶ Providing a comprehensive array of direct services, including shelter, counseling, legal 

services and advocacy. 

¶ Engaging others in effectively addressing these issues in our community. 

¶ Promoting safe and healthy relationships through awareness and prevention. 

WWW.COPEDV.ORG 

909 South Florida Avenue, Alamogordo, NM 88310  

Hot Line 575.437.2673 or 1.866.350.2673 

Office: 575.434.3622 

1204 Mechem Drive, Suite 12, Ruidoso, NM 88345 

Hot Line 1.866.350.2673 

Office: 575.258.4946 

 

A Special Thank You A Special Thank You A Special Thank You    

òThank you guys for being so 

helpful and understanding. ò 

Survivor receiving Shelter 

òThe staff is all so wonderful here 
John is more than amazing at 
what he does. I can honestly say 
that my life has changed be-

cause of him.ó 

Survivor receiving Counseling 

òI am becoming willing to 
learn. and that is a good 

thingó 

Menõs Offender Group Participant 

Weõd like to send a special Thank You 

to those who made donations  

throughout the holiday season! Clients  

and their children were able to enjoy 

and share items with one another.  

Comments...Comments...Comments...   

Pictured above from bottom left Marley Ham, Perry Lawson, Sage Drake, Ronnie Brockett 

A look backé.A look backé.A look backé.   
Performances from Performances from Performances from    

òINSPIRATIONó Music from òINSPIRATIONó Music from òINSPIRATIONó Music from 

Broadway and Beyond Broadway and Beyond Broadway and Beyond    

òIn all the years you all have 
helped me grow even in the 
set backs!ó 

Survivor receiving Shelter 


